From X., A.3 of the faculty handbook:  https://provost.uark.edu/faculty-handbook/1-administration-governance/05.php.   
And copied here https://ugrdcouncil.uark.edu/

Voting Council membership consists of a representative  to be appointed by the dean of each undergraduate college or school, a faculty representative from each undergraduate college and school elected by their respective faculty, a representative of the university libraries appointed by the Dean of Libraries, a student member selected by the ASG procedures, one undergraduate student selected by the Office for Diversity, Equity and Inclusion, the chair of the Campus Faculty, and the Vice Chair of the Faculty Senate. Any full-time faculty member is eligible to serve, and each selected member serves a three-year, renewable term. New members are appointed/elected no later than the first meeting of each fall semester. A meeting quorum must be met for any voting to occur. Members may send a non-voting substitution for meeting representation. 
[bookmark: _Hlk132987127]Non-voting membership consists of a representative of the Graduate Council, a representative from the School of Law, and a representative appointed by the Vice Provost for Distance Education.  A representative from the Registrar's Office will meet with the committee to provide technical support. The committee elects its own chair-elect at the first meeting of the fall semester, who serves as chair the following academic year. .

